

Chasetown Community School Newsletter

Tel. 01543 686315

office@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk www.chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk

Spring
Term
April 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

It has been fantastic to have all the children back in school.

I have particularly enjoyed dropping into lessons and celebrating the children's achievements. We look forward to welcoming parents and carers back into school next term and having face to face parent evenings once again.

The children are to be commended for the way they have readjusted to being back in school.

I am so proud of them.

Wishing you all a happy Easter.

Linda James

Dates for the Diary

25th April 2022- School opens for Spring term.

30th May—5th June—Half term.

Monday 6th June—Inset Day. School is closed for all pupils.

Finishing and starting at normal times.

Events in school

This term the school took part in multiple fundraising events such as Comic relief and World Book day. Pupils and staff enjoyed the non-uniform days and taking part in lost of fun activities.

Chasetown Pets

At school we are very lucky to have lots of animals that visit us during the term. Check out 'Chasetown Pets' on our school website for more information on our favourite visitors. Our fluffy friends at Furry Friends Therapy also visit us weekly. We also have had Cinnamon, the hamster, join our school. She has been settling in to her new home and after the Easter holiday the pupils will have the opportunity to spend











Boccia

Pupils attended the local Boccia competition on Monday 14th February 2022 at Burntwood Leisure Centre. We had two teams, Chasetown A and B and played against 12 other teams in a knockout format. Both of our teams went though to the semi-finals and then ended in the finals playing against each

other. This final game resulted in a draw giving us two winners!

The teams will now progress to the regional finals in Birmingham to compete against other schools in the West Midlands. Should we get though in Birmingham this will take us to the Reginal finals in London.

Well done to all involved!



Trip to Conkers



On Tuesday 5th April, Courage class visited Conkers. We thoroughly enjoyed our trip. During the day we created our own shelter and then made a fire and toasted marshmallows. They were delicious. After lunch we went on the pedal go karts, we loved going down the hills but pedalling up them was really

hard work. We finished off our trip with playing together on the park. We would love to visit again soon.

Goodbyes

The pupils and staff have said goodbye to Mrs Neish, Mrs Hunter and Miss Burr this term and Miss Ansell will be going on maternity leave. We would like to wish them all the best for the future.

Welcomes

The pupils and staff would like to offer a warm welcome to Mr Bennett, Mrs Carpenter, Miss Knowles and Miss Wright.

Assemblies

Since January pupils and staff have been able to participate in school assemblies again. Classes have been presenting on themes which include Healthy Lifestyle, World Book Day, British Science Week and World Water Day. Pupils are very excited to have assemblies back again.

Sunflower Competition

As part of their assembly about British Science Week, Mrs Mayne and Promise class introduced us to a competition to see which class can grow the tallest sunflower. Classes are beginning to see the first shoots of their sunflowers.

Artwork

Pupils have been working on Wild Style Writing for their set pieces during art with Matt as well as some of their own work.









Emergency Safeguarding Contacts



The Designated Safeguarding Lead

Name: Linda James

07834 747 981

headteacher@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk



Safeguarding Officer (LAC Co-ordinator)

Name: Liz Mountstephens

07595 219 332

liz.mountstephens@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk



Assistant Safeguarding Deputy (SENCo)

Name: Kate Archer

07540 726 354

katherine.archer@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk



Assistant Safeguarding Officer

Name: Anne Westoby

07595 219 291

anne@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk



Child protection/Safeguarding Governor

Name: Steven Norman

07866 015 165

steven.norman@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk



Children and Families Support Co-ordinator

Name: **Dawn Jenks**

07730 766 019

dawn.jenks@chasetowncommunity.staffs.sch.uk